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        Department of Parks and Recreation
To:            

Mayor, Vice Mayor and City Commissioners
Through:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
From:
   
 Kristen Jones, Director of Parks and Recreation
  
Date:
   
 November 16, 2011

Subject:     
Precious Paws Dog Park
 ______________________________________________________________________________________
We are requesting permission to merge the remaining funds in the Patrick J. Meli Fencing Capital Project with the Precious Paws Dog Park Capital Project and award the bid to complete the project. In 2006 the Griffin Civic Association requested that we replace the entire perimeter fence at P.J. Meli Park with rod iron type fencing to reduce graffiti, vandalism and pool break-ins at P.J. Meli Park. A CIP request was prepared in May 2006 requesting $108,000.00 over a 3 year period.
When project went out to bid it was discovered the fencing on west and south side of park was owned and maintained by the adjacent mobile home community. To keep all park fencing uniformed we went with a chain link replacement instead of rod iron at a cost of $14,528.00. The project was completed in August 2009 and has a surplus is $92,924.00.
When preparing Precious Paws Dog Park CIP in 2007 our vision was much smaller than the funds requested. We did not factor in brick paver walkways, irrigation, landscaping, engineering/architect services or that we would have to have a second design prepared to accommodate Broward County Lift Station project. We did however want to make sure we had a professional engineer address potential drainage and elevation issues before construction commenced. The original CIP request form was for $53,000.00. When bids were received in June 2011 the low bid for project was $102,148.90. 
There is currently a balance of $37,460.00 in the Precious Paws Dog Park project and we are requesting to merge the remaining balance of $92,924.00 from the P.J. Meli Fence project to complete the Precious Paws Dog Park.  The funding will be used to include fencing, shelters for shade areas on the site, benches and water fountains.  This project cannot be completed in phases because the majority of the project is fencing and gates which are crucial to separate the large dogs from the small dogs.
Thank you,
Kristen Jones, Director of Parks and Recreation
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